
Hello From Mrs. Hitch

Happy Friday!

We had a fun week this week! Global Play Day and World Read Aloud Day was Wednesday.
Students did a nice job sharing and playing games. We were so proud of them! Teachers played
games too during our early morning PD. We learned about many fun reading and math games.
Teachers could win the games, and they are now in our classrooms!

We are so proud of our Robotics team. They had their final competition on Wednesday and
represented us well. Way to go!

Our second graders concluded their nonfiction unit with a book celebration. We were SO impressed
by the books they created about the topic they researched. Well done!

Valentine parties are next week. This is your last chance to register for Safe Visitor before the
parties if you haven't already or if it is expired. We really don't want to turn people away. Please
remember that students will not be able to pass out candy with their valentines.

Do you have a child or know a neighbor's child who will turn five before August 1st? Kindergarten
registration opens February 15th. Little Acorn Night will be March 20th at 6:00 PM. That is a
chance to learn a little about kindergarten and for incoming kindergartners to see our school.
Information about registration can be found here. https://ote.wws.k12.in.us/parents/future-
kindergarten-information. Please tell your neighbors if they don't have students here already but
will have one next year. Thanks!

We are looking for extra help in the lunchroom. If you can help, please sign up here.
https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS. Thank you!

https://ote.wws.k12.in.us/parents/future-kindergarten-information
https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS


Please remember that next week there is no school on Friday and no school the following Monday
(February 19th). There will not be a newsletter next week.

Have a great weekend! Enjoy all the games this weekend! I'll be cheering for my Boilers!

Jane Hitch
@MrsHitchOTES
hitchj@wws.k12.in.us

What's Happening

February 16th - 19th - No School, Presidents' Day
February 29th - March 1st - No School, Staff PD
March 4th-Visiting Author (Troy Cummings)

mailto:hitchj@wws.k12.in.us


Penny Wars are coming...Save your pennies to help your grade
level raise money for local charities. Hosted by The PTO and

Student Council February 20-23.









If you can't use the QR code, here is the link to RSVP for Little Acorn Night.

https://forms.gle/471jTEBctNkR5vkZA

Winter Festival Meal Deals
Winter Festival Wristbands and Meal Deals Available for Pre Order!

You can now pre order your wristbands for unlimited game play as
well as pre order your dinner through Membership Toolkit.

Wristbands are $5 each. Students over 12 years of age do not need
a wristband. *Adults do not need a wristband to enter the festival.

Meal Deals are $5 each. 3 options available:

Chick-Fil-A Sandwich, chips and soft drink/water
Chick-Fil-A Nuggets, chips and soft drink/water
Slice of Pizza, chips, soft drink/water

We strongly suggest ordering food during this pre order window. We cannot guarantee food will be
available for purchase on the night of the event.

https://forms.gle/471jTEBctNkR5vkZA
https://forms.gle/471jTEBctNkR5vkZA


Oak Trace Elementary - Login
Oak Trace Elementary

launch oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com

Winter Festival

Newsletter Links for 2024 Raffle Baskets

The Oak Trace Winter Festival is February 24th. That means it’s
Raffle Basket Time! One of the highlights of our annual Winter
Festival is the Raffle Baskets. The PTO creates themed baskets
with donated items from Oak Trace families. Festival attendees have an opportunity to win these
baskets for $1 per raffle ticket.

We couldn’t make these baskets without your donations. Please consider purchasing an item from
the Amazon wish list links (it will be sent directly to a PTO member’s home) or picking up
something while you’re out and sending it in to school. We’ve organized the baskets by grade level.
Please contact oaktracepto@gmail.com with any questions. Thank you for your support!

Kindergarten:
Learn to Bake
Let’s Build Something

First Grade:
Barbie + Dolls
Marvel Superheroes

Second Grade:
Weird Science/It’s Magic
Planes, Trains and Automobiles

Third Grade:
Nerf + More
The Arts
All About the Girls

Fourth Grade:

https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com/login-form?r=%2Fpacket%2F6690
mailto:oaktracepto@gmail.com
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/31PJ6BSNTGMDZ
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/29GEJ6F68DGTU
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/AFT59EPXCECU
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2UHTPXVTPLKXJ
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/3HU834H2UDE0B
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2F5ZJGDW46EXO
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2S0NY7IXROW8H
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/1A7DF2Q8GVRHH
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/3R8JC1EW9IAOK


Sleepover Fun
Games
Let’s Go Outside

Lego Basket

Art Basket

Disney Basket

Counselor Chronicle

Hello Oak Trace families! It is hard to believe the first month of
2024 is almost over, I hope everyone is enjoying the new year. This
week our ambassadors presented a new lifeline to the classes.
Over the next six weeks we will be focusing on living the example of
showing Compassion. We define compassion as feeling a strong
desire to help others in need. We see many students demonstrating compassion to others daily
and I hope you are seeing this trait at home too. Be sure to talk with your student to see what they
learn over the next month or so. Have a fantastic weekend. Mr. F

https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/228FRAM5VUN69
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/2T0XTX6804LRM
https://www.amazon.com/registries/gl/guest-view/3J351NEHKQWOX




Reminder from the nurse's clinic

The nurse is missing a lot of clothes that were sent home with
children. If your child borrowed clothes from the clinic, please wash
and return the clothes ASAP. Thank you!

Thinking Thursday
There are 46 students in the cafeteria. There are 18 more students
in the MPR than in the cafeteria. How many students are in the
cafeteria and MPR combined?

110 students



Substitute teaching

We LOVE having parent substitute teachers!! If you are interested
in subbing at OTES, please contact Molly Baker at
bakerm@wws.k12.in.us or call 317-867-6403. You can request to
be a substitute for OTES only.

Attendance Line
Attendance line phone # is 317-867-6401.
For all absences and late arrivals, press 1 to leave a message. Please call by 8:30 A.M.

For all transportation changes, please call 317-867-6401 and press 1 to leave a message by 1:30
P.M.
If calling after 1:30 P.M., please call the office directly at #317-867-6411

Safe Visitor Registration

If you want to participate in classroom activities or chaperone field
trips, you must be registered in SafeVisitor. To register or renew
your registration in Safe Visitor, please use the link below.

https://secure.safevisitorsolutions.com/Safe/Volunteer/003471/volunteer

Lunch duty helpers

If you'd like to help with lunch duty this year, please open the link
below. You can also find this sign-up on our website.

https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS

Lunch times

Kindergarten 10:45-11:15

mailto:bakerm@wws.k12.in.us
https://secure.safevisitorsolutions.com/Safe/Volunteer/003471/volunteer
https://signup.com/go/TQYrRfS


1st 11:20-11:50
2nd 12:40-1:10
3rd 11:45-12:15
4th 12:10-12:40

Membership Toolkit

Hi! Oak Trace Families! We are so excited for another amazing year at Oak Trace. Please sign up
for Membership Toolkit. Membership Toolkit is the system that we run all of the PTO events
through for the year. Walkathon, Savor Westfield, and Enrichments are run through Toolkit. When
you sign up your family can be added to the directory which is super helpful for planning birthday
parties or playdates! Returning families do need to sign back up every year and update their info.
https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com
Thanks
Oak Trace PTO
Questions? OakTracepto@gmail.com

Rent the Rock!

Starting Friday, August 5 , at 9 am. You will be able to Rent the Rock
through Membership toolkit. The Rock is able to be rented Sunday-
Thursday for $20. You are able to begin painting at 4:00 pm on the
day of your rental. Your beautiful artwork stays up for 24 hours or
until the next person has it rented. All rentable days are divided up
by trimester and posted on membership toolkit. We do block out some days for special events. If
you have questions feel free to email Jodi Hardt at hardtj@wws.k12.in.

We had a wonderful week in
STEM! My Super STEMers
board needs some more
pictures. Does your student
like doing STEM related things
at home? If so, please send me
a picture of them with their

We are taking some time to
just enjoy amazing books in
the library! Kindergarten and
2nd grade listened to a picture
book about a groundhog that
didn't want to see his shadow!
He wanted an early spring! The
b k ll d It'

To safeguard the transportation
of medication to and from
school, all medication
prescriptions and over the
counter must be dropped off by
a parent or guardian in the

https://oaktrace.membershiptoolkit.com/
mailto:OakTracepto@gmail.com
mailto:hardtj@wws.k12.in.us


project so I can hang it outside
of my room. Options include,
but are not limited to, Lego
builds, Magnatile creations,
science experiments, and
outdoor explorations. Please
send any pictures to me at
school digitally or with your
student to STEM. Have a great
weekend, and please contact
me with any questions or
concerns at
gibbsj@wws.k12.in.us.

Groundhog's Day by Steven
Kroll.. 2nd grade also learned
true facts about groundhogs!
First grade is continuing to
check out books and practice
songs for a special Mr. Rogers
musical with Mrs. Paul! Fourth
grade is also checking out
books and continuing to
practice for the special
musical for Mrs. Paul! Third
grade started Economan
practices this week as well!
Keep snuggling with those
books!

Happy Reading!

Mrs. Walker

health clinic. Students are not
permitted to carry any
medication without a
physician's order in writing on
file with the school nurse.
Please contact your school
nurse for assistance if needed.

Please return any clothes your
child has had to borrow from
the nurse's clinic. I am running
low on my supply of clothes.
Thank you so much for your
help in this matter.

Kindergarten- We will be
playing a Valentine's game and
Learning a circle dance to a
Valentine's song.

1st Grade- We are in our final
weeks of rehearsals for our Mr.
Rogers program.

2nd Grade- We have been
working hard on rhythm
patterns made up of quarter
notes, two eighth notes, and
quarter rests.

3rd Grade- We started listening
to the songs for our program,
Economan this week.

Oak Trace families, I am happy
to announce that we have a
new Amazing Art Gallery in the
hallway by the art room. It is
divided into 3 sections- visual
arts like paintings, drawings
,artist trading cards,
printmaking, paper sculptures-
3-D paper projects, paper
collages and textile arts- for
weaving and sewing. Very soon
the 3rd and 4th graders will be
transitioning into more of a
studio setting for art. We will
still be covering our art
standards and have "Learning
Days" but students will get to
work at different studios to
learn more about a type of art
that interests them . They will
be working on projects for

2nd-4th Grades
This week we kicked off our
volleyball unit. We began
working on the skills ove
bumping and setting. The
students used balloons and
beach balls to work on these
skills in small groups. Then
they played 4 Square
Volleyball. In this game they
tried to keep the beach ball up
in the air without letting it land
in their square. Next week we
will work on the skill of serving
and play some 2 on 2
volleyball.

Kindergarten and 1st Grades

mailto:gibbsj@wws.k12.in.us


4th Grade- We are working
hard on getting our Delirium: A
Trip through Indiana History
program ready to go!

The OTES Treble Choir will be
singing The National Anthem
at the WHS basketball game
on February 9!

Have a Harmonious Weekend!

several art sessions. Work that
is "WOW" worthy will be
displayed in the Art Gallery. I
will be sending home more
information about this new
approach called TAB- Teaching
for Artistic Behaviors in a few
weeks. 2nd grade will begin to
have studio art after spring
break. My littles will continue
with more project inspired by
artists projects , like we have
been doing. I am really excited
to begin this new format for
teaching art. It should be
great!!

In PE this week we began
working on striking with our
hands/volleyball skills. We
used balloons and tried a few
different challenges. They tried
to keep the balloon up in the
air with a partner while holding
on a hula hoop and also
holding hands. This was a lot
of fun to watch. They also
played balloon volleyball.
Finally they got a chance to try
out the rock climbing wall. I
was amazed with how well
they were able to climb the
rock wall and they had an
absolute blast.

ROCK WALL

Molly Baker
Molly is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1i0O_RI2dnPfcgwFSVyNiBRkSYu457ZR4/view?usp=sharing

